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1 OPENING OF THE WORKSHOP 

The Chair, Mrs Agneta Andersson-Nordstrom, opened the Workshopffraining Course of the Phytoplankton Expert 
Group, which was held at Hotel Parkas in Klaipeda, Lithuania from 12-15 October 1998. The director of the Centre of 
Marine Research in Klaipeda, Mr Algirdas Stankevicius, welcomed the participants on behalf of the hosts. The meeting 

was organised by Mrs Irina Olenina. Mr Norbert Wasmund was appointed rapporteur. The list of participants is attached 
as Annex 1 to this report. 

The training course was composed of two parts: training on cyanobacteria (Cyanoprokaryota) on 12 October 1998 with 
Mrs Gertrud Cronberg as a teacher and training on small flagellates (Prymnesiophyceae, Chrysophyceae, 
Cryptophyceae, Prasinophyceae) on 13 October 1998 with Mrs Seija Hallfors and Mr Guy Hallfors as teachers. The two 
parts included a theoretical introduction and practical microscopical work on samples, brought over by the participants. 

2 ADOPTION OF AGENDA 

After addition of the item 'intercalibration (ring test)', the preliminary agenda was accepted (Annex 2). 

3 SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES 

3.1 New Projects 

Applications for 3 projects were sent to HELCOM in September 1997: 

• Training course for 2 years, 37 440 FIM.

• Updating and maintenance of counting programme for 3 years (2 months per year funded), 115 000 FIM.

• Creation of a new check list; funding for 3 months, 60 000 FIM.

All three project proposals were accepted by HELCOM. The activities of the projects are discussed later. 

3.2 Biomass Sub-Group 

A sub-group on biomass estimations for particular phytoplankton species was established. A workshop on this theme 
was held in Klaipeda, Lithuania from 10-11 October 1998. Mrs Susanna Hajdu acted as Chair of the workshop and Mr 
Lars Edler as rapporteur. The protocol of that session is attached as Annex 3. The participants in the sub-group are 
indicated by an asterisk in Annex 1. 

3.3 1997 Report of the ICES/HELCOM Workshop/Training Course on Phytoplankton 

A report from the 1997 phytoplankton expert meeting in Tvarminne, Finland was sent to HELCOM and ICES. It was 
published as ICES CM 1998/ACME:9. 

The report contained suggestions for changes to the phytoplankton monitoring guidelines in the Baltic Sea. The group 
appreciated that HELCOM adopted most of the suggestions for changes in the new manual, especially the acceptance of 
the hose sampling method and the Finnish counting program, the addition of the Lund et al. (1958) reference, the 

insertion of Annex 1, the replacement of some old species names by new names, and changes in some biomass 
calculation formulas. The group was, however, disappointed about the rejection of the proposed change of the sampling 

depth (from 0-10 m to 0-20 m). Details on the Manual are discussed later (see Section 4). 

3.4 Phytoplankton Identification Books 

The phytoplankton identification books (Pankow, Tikkanen and Willen, Thomsen), recommended for distribution to the 
Baltic countries, have not yet been delivered. HELCOM is requested to buy these books, as already proposed last year. 
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